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are very welcome to attend. Newsletters, Entry/Membership forms and the Handbook are

also available on the Equestrian Tasmania website, follow the links to NTEC

Position Name Email Number
President Sue Walton soowalton@hotmail.com 0428695307
1* Vice President  [Rebecca Evans rebeccajane evans@hotmail.com 0407736007
2" Vice President
Treasurer Sally Cowan sally.cowan@bigpond.com 0419103594
Secretary Christa Hine cmhine2@gmail.com 0418577928
Event Secretary Leonie Blackwell leonieb@bigpond.net.au 0417322105
Public Officer Joanna Ellison
General Members |Brittany Hine christa.hine@whk.com.au
Sandra Atkins sandatkins41@gmail.com 63931268
Mary Hughes maryhughes5@bigpond.com 0418517633
Laurel Mc Millian laurelmcmillan@bigpond.com 0419587321
Hayley Atkins hayley.atkins5@gmail.com 0439537489

Marion Welch

mar.welch@bigpond.com

Anna Hayward
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Clare Genders

clare.tallhorsefarm@bigpond.com

clare.genders@tastafe.tas.edu.au




President

Hello everyone and welcome to our new season.

We had our presentation night and AGM on July 25, Congratulations to all recipients of
the awards from last year. These awards are well deserved and show the hard work and
commitment of the riders. These awards are a great incentive to try and be committed over
the entire season.

There were very few changes to our committee; | would like to thank Roger Blackwell for his
many years of service on the NTEC committee. We all appreciate the dedication and
willingness to share his professional and general advice on so many issues over the years.
We look forward to seeing you at our events this season. | would also like to welcome Anna
Hayward onto the committee as our public relations persona. Anna has kindly taken on the
role of Facebook co-ordinator as well as the TEC web page co-ordinator thanks ever so
much Anna.

As you may or may not know Quercus Park sustained considerable damage over the wet and
cold week in July where there were many trees blown down. This has resulted in a
complete lock down at Quercus Park while the trees are being cleaned up. We hope this
won’t take too much longer and that we will be able to get back into Quercus soon, so we
can assess what damage has been done to our course. In anticipation, of the damage we
need to have several working bees to clean up what damage remains so that we can
continues to hold events there this year. We have had to alter our calendar to
accommodate these unfortunate circumstances.

We are running a practice day for the Derby Day on the 14th September we will
also use this as a working bee date so please mark your calendars appropriately. Now we
intend to hold the Derby Day on October 12th. This looks like it is going to be a fun day with
a chance to win a few dollars.

We hope to be able to organise some training days at Quercus and Fairlands on a monthly
basis up until Christmas. These are a good opportunity to brush up on your eventing in
readiness for the season and to help in getting the courses ready and getting a sneak
preview of what the courses will look like.

Good luck and happy riding.

Sue



The POO POLICE are out in force!!

We all do it, it’s a fact of life, but just clean it up!!

Riders will be nominated at club days to be Poo Police to ensure all
poo and hay is cleaned up at the end of day. All poo and hay should
be taken home at
ALL our VENUES.

Please don’t leave it up to the kind members who have organised the
day for you — that’s just not fair.

PLEASE CLEAN UP YOUR POQ!




FUNDRAISER

ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS $60

WE ARE SELLING ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS AS A
FINDRAISER FOR THE CLUB. THESE BOOKS GIVE YOU
A VARIETY OF DISCOUNTS ACROSS THE STATE.
WITH EACH BOOK SOLD NTEC RECEIVE $13

PLEASE SUPPORT THE CLUB

PURCHASE NOW »

The NEW Entertainment™ Memberships are here!

LOST AND FOUND




4 poles have been lost off the jumps trailer on the Bass Highway near the Illawarra Rd
junction. These are lightweight poles bought as a trial by the club. Please let the club
know if you have heard of anyone finding some lovely coloured jump poles.

EVENTING RULES!

Riders, please make yourself familiar with the eventing rules
http://Iwww.equestrian.org.au/eventing-rules, in particular gear
allowed by you and your horse in each discipline. Every year the
rules are adjusted to suit the sport and some of these changes
may affect you. One recent change is that the wearing of medical
armbands is no longer required but next of kin details MUST be
supplied at the start of the day at the caravan.

REMINDERS
o MEMBERSHIPS ARE NOW DUE. AGAIN WE HAVE KEPT OUR
MEMBERSHIP AT THE SAME LOW PRICE IT HAS BEEN AT FOR THE
LAST FEW YEARS.

o THERE WILL BE A FEW WORKING BEES AT QUERCUS COMING UP
SOON ON THE XC COURSE. UNFORTUNATELY THERE HAS BEEN A
NUMBER OF TREES BLOWN OVER IN THE BUSH SECTION OF THE
COURSE AND WE WILL HAVE SOME WORK TO DO AFTER RURAL
YOUTH REMOVES THESE TREES. ACCESS TO THE GROUNDS IS VERY
LIMITED TILL THEN. ANY HELP WE CAN GET FROM OUR MEMBERS
IS APPRECIATED




CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2014

September

Sunday 14" NTEC DERBY TRAINING DAY Quercus Park

October

Saturday 12" NTEC DERBY COMPETITION Quercus Park

Sunday 19 H & D and STEA ODE Tasmania Equestrian Centre, Equestrian Drive,

Lauderdale, TAS 7020
Register for this event, or find out more at the link below:

https://register.eventarc.com/26044/h-d-and-stea-ode-oct-2014

November

Saturday 8™ NTEC TRAINING DAY + WORKING BEE Quercus Park
Saturday 29 NTEC TRAINING DAY + WORKING BEE Fairlands
December

Sunday 7" Tas Pony and Riding Club ODE

Saturday 13 NTEC TRAINING DAY + WORKING BEE Quercus Park
Saturday 20t BBQ AND GAMES DAY Quercus TBC

January

Sunday 11" NTEC ODE EV50 — EV105  Quercus Park TBC
Sunday 18" West Tamar Pony Club ODE

Sunday 25" NTEC ODE EV50 — EV105  Quercus Park TBC

(we will use this date if we cannot have the ground on the 11™)



February

Sunday 8™ Deloraine Pony Club ODE

Saturday 14 TRAINING DAY/WORKING BEE Quercus
March

Sunday 29" NTEC ODE Quercus

April

5" Daylight saving ends

6t + 7 EASTER

New Members!!

Welcome to all our new members!! It’s great to have you all, and we hope you really enjoy

our club. We have club T-shirts and hats, and we also have a club handbook.

You can find the handbook under NTEC on the EA Tas website. It has great information
about our club, and all you need to know about how to get started, and what to do at your

first event.

NEW Club Polos
Bargain prices — Old stock - Polos- $20
NEW design polos - $55 each, or $50 each for
two or more
Caps and Bucket Hats - $20




BUY and SEUW

FOR SALE: Reiko is arising 9 year old thoroughbred gelding. 4 years off the track. | have
had him most of that time.

Basic education established. Goes well on the flat. Done a little bit of jumping.

A joy to have around. Likes to work hard. Very smart boy! Learns quick.

Good to lead, tie, good to wash, rug and trim. Currently unrugged and only on grass and
holding his weight perfect.

Has been out of work for 10 months and is a bit fresh so needs experienced horse person to
bring him back into work.

Too good to waste in the paddock.

To experienced home only!

$600

calls only no text!

0488528978




EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST

TOBIANO FOAL DUE THIS MONTH OUT OF BLACK TB MARE (15.1HH,
UNRACED, UNNAMED BUT ID CARDED) AND BY IMPORTED
BUCKSKIN PEARL GYPSY COB STALLION THE BUTLER (NOW IN QLD).
PHOTO OF MARE WITH HER LAST GYPSY COB X FILLY BY A
DIFFERENT STALLION. FOAL EXPECTED TO MATURE 15HH. ALL
FOALS BY THE BUTLER TO DATE HAVE GREAT TEMPERAMENTS AND
CONFORMATION AND HE IS PROVING TO BE A FILLY PRODUCER.
COLOUR POSSIBILITIES INCLUDE BUCKSKIN, BLACK, BAY, PALOMINO
AND CHESTNUT. SPORTY ALLROUNDER TYPE FOAL EXPECTED.
PHONE, MESSAGE OR EMAIL MARY HUGHES, 0418517633
MARYHUGHJESS@B}[GPOND COM




